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The Next 50 Years!:  October 16th 50th Anniversary Grand Finale!

     On Sunday, October 16th we will conclude our 50t Anniversary events.  The theme for the 
day is "The Next 50 Years! "  Rev. Don Longbottom, our Designated Interim Conference 
Minister, will be here and he will preach during the morning worship service.  
service there will be a catered meal in Baese Hall.  We need an accurate number for those 
planning to attend to we can give the caterer a firm number by Sunday, October 9th. 
PLEASE SIGN UP NOW IN THE NARTHEX!  

Special Congregational Mee

    There will be a special congregational meeting following the worship service on October 9th.  
We encourage all members and friends of the Faith UCC to attend.  There will be three main 
items presented and discussed: 

·  church financial update 
·  update on Zaxby's discussion  
·  Vote on a new church mission/vision statement
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SCC/HA Women's 
Retreat:  Success! 

 

     The Women's Retreat, 
held at Slumber Falls Camp 
September 9-11 is a great 
memory for the 35 attendees.  
Women from the Houston 
area, San Antonio, Austin, 
and New Braunfels enjoyed 
small group discussions of 
spiritual issues involved with 
developing faith, choosing to 

be joyful, and valuing family.  We got to know each other in the icebreaker Bingo, finding women 
who have: baked a wedding cake, love chocolate, love brussel sprouts, exercise regularly, have 
more than 20 cookbooks etc.  Some of us made greeting cards on Saturday afternoon or had 
free time.  We all laughed until we cried at the skits on Saturday evening.  With random props 
and ten minutes of preparation, six groups prepared such classics as “the baptism of the ugliest 
baby ever seen,” represented by a plastic chicken, and “the funeral of a cockroach,” with our 
illustrious Houston Association minister playing the role of the very serious pastor!  The 
weekend ended with worship on Sunday morning with Jasmine Quinerly officiating.  Women 
from Christ United, Cypress and First Congregational, Houston led the retreat.  Mark your 2017 
calendar—the retreat will return to the tradition month of April, and will be held April 28-30, 
2017, hosted by Immanuel UCC, Spring. 

Jane Holland, First Congregational Church UCC, Houston 
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����������������Thank you all for your enthusiastic support of Art Inside Karnes. Your gifts and behind-
the-scenes help are critically important to the success of this ministry. Thank you for all you do. 
Here is an overview video of Art Inside Karnes for summer 2016 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zCCo9Su0qxE  

                Several people have asked about upcoming needs and ways to support . 
Christmas is coming, and that brings extra ministry opportunities inside Karnes when the 
children are out of school during the last two weeks of December. The theme will, of course, be 
Christmas, including the morning art and the afternoon jewelry sessions during the entire month 
of December. They love Christmas stickers and Christmas ribbons and “bling” to include in the 
art. The jewelry will be red and green beads all month long. Gift cards for Hobby Lobby are the 
most helpful and this the local source and has consistently the best prices. I also expect to do a 
road trip to CA (to visit Mike’s family) which also affords the opportunity to stop in AZ at a 
jewelry wholesaler which has ridiculously low prices on beads—contributions to help there could 
be made payable to Faith with “Karnes art” in the memo. The red and green beads will need to 
be “kitted up” behind the scenes so they are easily accessible for use inside Karnes.  

                I also hope to receive permission to do a “Las Posadas” and a “Christmas VBS”  as 
I was allowed to do last year. If so, I will be collecting bags of individually wrapped candy which 
will be distributed as treat bags following the Las Posadas festivities. (Last year various 
churches made 450 treat bags  and every single bag was distributed; this year the detention 
center is double the occupancy it was last Christmas.) Stay tuned for details. Any questions, feel 
free to contact Helen Boursier at helenb@boursier.us or 830-
730-3202. 

���
��������������

8 10-1    Judy Anderson                10-3  Cullen Leonhardt           

9 10-7   Sunny Colbath                     10-9  Florence Burns                                                            

10-10  Jody Coble                                                             

10-11  Tex Pantermuehl                10-18 Evelyn Krueger                    

10-20   Louie Heras 

10 10-22  Scott  Martin                        10-29  Nathan Leber 

11 If your birthday is not listed let Pastor Scott know so we can get you in there for next 

year! 

 

 

 



Academic Paper Presentation on Immigration Oct. 4 th 6:30 p.m.  

                If you would like to have the opportunity to participate in an academic forum related to 
mass migration, join us on Tuesday, October 4th from 6:30-8:30 p.m. in the fellowship hall. 
Helen Boursier will do a “dry run” for present the two academic papers that she will be giving at 
the Society of Biblical Literature and American Academy of Religion combined annual meetings 
scheduled to be held in San Antonio in November. Both of the papers emerge out of her work 
as a volunteer chaplain at the immigrant family detention center at Karnes City. The format for 
the evening will model the (timed) formal format of the academic setting which includes the 
paper presentation followed by a short Q&A; break; then the second paper and a second Q&A. 
The abstracts for the two papers are included below in the order she will present them. The first 
paper addresses the theological-ethical aspects of mass migration as they relate to the church’s 
response in mission. The second paper will have a more informal format and include the art 
aspects of “Art Inside Karnes” as she shares the specifics of preparation 
and process. It also includes an AV overview of the work created by the 
women and children. 

Faithful Doxology: Deuteronomy 16:18–20                                                    
And the Church’s Missional Participation                                            

with Immigrants Seeking Asylum  

Abstract: Given the mass human movement occurring globally, the church must rethink its 
humanitarian involvement in the global concern of immigrants seeking asylum. This proposal for 
missional hermeneutics is situated against the backdrop of an exegetical reading of Deut 16:18-
20 with its emphasis on just judging. Looking through the hermeneutical lens of practical 
theology and its attention to contextualized praxis, the paper situates the argument for social 
justice in conversation with qualitative research conducted inside an immigrant family detention 
facility. The voices of these Central American women and children seeking asylum serve to 
contextualize, localize, and humanize mass migration while also reminding us to acknowledge 
our connection to their human plight as sisters and brothers who also are created in the image 
of God (Gen 1:27). The paper argues for the church’s increased missional activity with migration 
as its faithful biblical response to belief in God, and it concludes by offering recommendations 
for the particular shape and focus of the church’s necessary missional praxis. 

The Power of Hope: Art Ministry inside an                                    
Immigrant Family Detention Center  

Abstract: Power of Hope presents theological-socio-political-
humanitarian insights gained through mission-based creation 
of mixed media art with Central American immigrants seeking 
asylum in the U.S. from violence in their homelands. Within the 
detention facility setting, women and children create vivid 
written and visual narratives based upon their migration 
journey, theological reflection, and religious culture. These 

deeply personal works reflect upon their experiences, hopes, and dreams. This overview 
reviews “best practices” for creating art as mission with immigrants, describes the benefits of art 
as mission for asylum-seekers, and discusses academic and theological insights garnered 
through documentation of the art reflections. The presentation includes visuals of the art 
process and final art images.�



Save the Date!   November 12, 2016  
Charles Stark Retirement Party!  

 

We would like to invite you to join us on Saturday,  November 12th from 2:00-6:00pm at 
Friedens UCC to honor Charles Stark in his retireme nt after 20 fantastic years at Slumber 
Falls. 
 
We are still in the planning stages however we do have the date, the venue & the time set.  We 
will provide more details as the event gets closer. 

 
We have set up an event on the Slumber Falls Facebo ok 
page so you can indicate if you will be attending s o that 
we can have a rough estimate on the number of guest s. 
 You may also RSVP to stacey@slumberfalls.org.  

(from the Slumber Falls e-news letter) 

Stark Reality  

 
      As we enter the fall season here at the camp, we 
remain very busy with groups from a variety of 
backgrounds. We just hosted the Conference Women's 
Retreat and it was a grand success with increased 
registration over the past few years. In addition we will be 
hosting the fall retreat of the South Central Conference Board 
of Directors at the end of the month. 

 
      When I think of fall, I begin to think of the season of thanksgiving. As I reflect on my ministry 
of over 19 years here at the camp, there are so many things for which to be thankful. One of the 
major things I am thankful for is the large number of folks who have supported and continue to 
support this very special outdoor ministry. As we look at our Friends of the Camp giving, I 
am so thankful for those contributions. They are a significant part of our financial 
support for the camp. If you have not given this ye ar, please consider doing so this fall. 
Next month we will publish a list of donors in our various giving categories. Again, 
thanks so much for your support.  
 
Shalom, Rev. Charles L. Stark,  Director of Outdoor Ministry 
 
 
   
 
 
 

 

 

LEAP (Literacy Education for Adults Program) meetin g will be on Tuesday, October 11,           
at 6:30 p.m. at the church. 
 
If you are interested in more information about vol unteering with LEAP, please come to 
the meeting or contact Dan or Vicky Geisler at 817- 925-3222 or geislerv@sbcglobal.net. 
�



Just a brief introduction of the youth                                                        
taking care of our nursery duties. 

Faith UCC does have a nursery staffed by our 
youths. 

     Jakob and Elly Beauchamp,  Will Gossett, Kai, Quinn and Devyn 
Perry-Clark.  All have younger siblings who they have cared for in 
the past.  They are not children themselves, and possess many of 
the attributes required to take care of children while their parent(s) 
are attending the worship service.  Each of the designated workers 
range in age from 13 to 16.   I find them to be qualified to care for 
an infant, as each has, and a toddler.  I also feel each of our youths 

to be responsible, polite, caring and could respond in the correct way in 
case of any incident.  They would perform these duties in pairs.                                                                                          
I have been with this youth group for nearly two years and would have no 
problem leaving my child with any of these youths.  Their parents are well 
established in the church and have been for many years.                                       
submitted Sheila Angerer 

NEIGHBOR-IN-NEED SPECIAL OFFERING  
 

     The NIN offering, which we will officially receive on 
October 2 (but you can contribute to anytime through 
October) supports the UCC's ministries of justice and 
compassion throughout the United States.  Two-thirds of the 
offering is used by the UCC's Justice and Witness Ministries 
to fund a wide array of local and national inititiatives, 
advocacy efforts, and direct service projects. 
 
      Through ucc.org/justice, our national Justice and Witness Ministries office offers 
resources, news updates, and action alerts on a broad spectrum of justice issues.  Working with 
members of the UCC Justice and Peace Action Network (a network of thousands of UCC justice 
and peace advocates), Justice and Witness continues its strong policy advocacy work on issues 
such as the federal budget, voting rights, immigration, health care, hate crimes, civil liberties, 
and environmental justice. 
 
     NIN also supports our American Indian neighbors in the UCC.  One third of the offering 
supports the UCC's Council for American Indian Ministries (CIM).  Historically, forebearers of 
the UCC established churches and worked with Lakota, Dakota, Nakota, Mandan, Hidatsa, 
Arickara, and Hock in Horth and South Dakota, Wisconsin, and northern Nebraska. 

 
     Today there are 20 UCC congregations on reservations and one urban, multi-tribal UCC 
congregation in Minneapolis, Minnesota.  These churches and their pastors are supported by 
CAIM.  CAIM is also an invaluable resource for more than 1,000 individuals from dozens of 
other tribes and nations who are members of other UCC congregations in the U.S.      
 
Please prayerfully consider your offering to this special offering.   Envelopes are in the pews. 



Heart of Texas Association News  
 
    Friends Congregational Church has called the Rev. T rent Williams to be their new 
Associate Pastor .  Trent is no stranger to Friends, since he was their seminary intern while a 
student at Brite Divinity School.  He comes to Friends from serving as pastor at St. John’s 
United Church of Christ in Egg Harbor City, New Jersey.  Trent is a native of Waco and a Baylor 
graduate.  He begins his ministry at Friends on Sunday, October 16th.  I hope we will all be able 

to welcome him to the Heart of Texas Association.   Congratulations to 
Friends Congregational and Trent on this joyous beginning.  
     We also have more good news in our Association.  Rev. Ryan Hart 
has moved with his family to the Leander area and i s starting a 
new church, Open Cathedral UCC,  there.  He comes to our 
Association from  Claremont UCC in Claremont, California, where he 
served on the staff as youth minister.  Ryan has a new church start 
grant from both the national UCC and from the New and Renewing 

Churches Committee of the South Central Conference.  Open Cathedral just received its official 
designation as a UCC new church start in this conference, is meeting monthly in addition to 
gathering for activities, and has a good core group.  They look forward to beginning to meet for 
weekly worship around Christmas, and are in the process of settling on a rented worship space.  
Ryan will be at our fall Heart of Texas Association Meeting.  We will certainly want to offer him 
and his family welcome and support in this exciting and blessed endeavor. 
    I hope many of you will join us for our Fall Association Meeting at St. John’s UCC in 
Burton on Saturday, October 29th, 10 am through lun ch, with registration at 9:30.  St. 
John’s does not need us to RSVP. They will (as always) welcome all who come.  Lunch will be 
fried chicken, with a cost of $8 per person.   We will have worship, a business meeting, a short 
program, and a chance to strengthen the bonds among our churches.  Come and gather with 
old and new friends to share this time together. 
    Rev. Ron Trimmer is leading a workshop on Evangelis m on Saturday, October 22nd, 
9:30 am to 3:30 pm at Rolling Oaks Christian Church , 7150 Stahl Rd. in San Antonio.   This 
workshop is part of the Clergy Leadership Institute, but is open to both lay leaders and clergy.  
The cost is only $40, including lunch, if you register before October 15th.  Ron  is the pastor of 
Hope United Church in Georgetown and has had plenty of experience in evangelism as a 
church planter.  In addition, he is now the director of the Texas Bible Chair Foundation, a 
continuing education ministry for laypeople and clergy in the Christian Church, Disciple of 
Christ. Ron invites and encourages us to come to learn about inviting and welcoming people 
into our churches on October 22nd. 
 

Blessings in Christ,  
Liz Nash, Heart of Texas Association Minister 

�

�

�



Eden Hill - Historical Re-enactment : Altenheim Day  

Saturday, October 22 

When Eden Hill Communities first started in San Antonio, before they moved here to New 
Braunfels, area farmers and churches would collect food items and send them by wagon to the 
Altenheim (Old Folks Home) as a way of helping to care and support the elderly housed there.  

On Saturday, October 22 this tradition will be re-enacted 
at Eden Hill.  A horse drawn wagon, laden with farm 
goods will arrive at the Eden Hill Chapel and received by 
a welcoming party at 10:30 a.m.  At 11 a.m. there will be 
a dedication of the Elmo Fischer Plaque.  This too will 
take place in the Eden Hill Chapel.  Light refreshments 
and musical entertainment and campus tours will follow.  
You can park on campus or along Lakeview Blvd.  Please 
RSVP to Paula Lundmark by October 10 by calling      
830-6 25-1327 or emailing her at plundmark@edenhill.org 

(original building in San Antonio) 

 �!��"#$���"�% �&���������������������������������� ������������������
'(������$�)��'#�*�# &����% �

$�'��"�!+��%'��#��,,�

The Pantermuehl family members welcome our Faith Church members to join them in a chili 
supper and hayride  event, Saturday evening, October 22nd beginning at 4:30  in the 
afternoon.  Following the hayrides and fellowship, there will be a chili supper around a 
campfire  in the pasture beginning around 6:00 pm.  Telescopes  are welcome for stargazing 
after sunset.  Look for a sign-up  sheet in the church entry narthex .  The family wants to be 
sure to prepare for your visit.   You will also find an opportunity to sign up to bring " s'more"  
supplies (marshmallows, graham crackers, or Hershey bars) for after-supper dessert!  Ask any 
of the family members for directions to the ranch which is located off FM 306 just past the Oak 
Groves subdivision. 

$�$�#-'��$�% �&&#�.#��#)��'�� �����������������������������������������������������������������������������������
���' �% ��% �*#*�#�$��#$)��"��.����

Faith Church members have come through again with a generous response to the anniversary 
challenge to collect at least 50 items each month for the SOS Food Bank.  You have provided 
those special extra items not usually found in the grocery food bags given to persons requesting 
help.  In September you provided 62 pounds and an excess of 50 items that will bring a happy 
surprise for the families and individuals who visit the food bank.  Limited food budgets often do 
not allow for condiments, cake mixes, coffee and creamers, dish and hand soaps,  pudding and 
jello mixes, jams and jellies.  Thank you for helping us with this project in such a generous way.  
You have met the 50th Anniversary SOS challenge for August and September.  We know that 
we will be able to bring at least another 50 items this October and thank each member who has 
made this possible!! 

�
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October Worship Assistant List 

10-2    Liturgist:  Ralph Ludwig       Acolyte: Fischer Marlow      Council Rep: Mikki Ward 

Hospitality:  Julie Allison       Communion:       Greeter:  Eddie Martinez 

Usher: Rick & Kathy Leber;  Eddie & Carol Martinez       Nursery:  TBA 

Church School:  Jan Zigler & Tim Marlow      AV:  Joe Ward 

10-9    Liturgist: Karen Dietz      Acolyte: Adam Gossett   Council Rep: Kyle Kramm 

Hospitality: Sheila Angerer      Greeter: Lacy Clark        AV:  Jan Hutchings 

Ushers: Kyle Kramm;  Karen Kramm; Karen Dietz;  Julia Allison 

Nursery:   TBA     Church School: Jim & Chrissy Gossett & Joe Ward 

10-16   Liturgist: Jennifer Marlow       Acolyte: Sofia Beauchamp    Council Rep: Dan Geisler 

Hospitality: (catered meal)     Greeter: Louie Heras      AV:  Tim Marlow 

Ushers:Dan Geisler: David Reed; Louie Heras; Jennifer Marlow 

Nursery:   TBA     Church School:  Kim Beauchamp & Jim & Chrissy Gossett 

10-23    Liturgist:  Joseph Guerrero     Acolyte: Grace Perry     Council Rep: Kim Beauchamp 

Hospitality: Vicky Geisler      Greeter: Michelle Perry     AV:   

Ushers:  Kim Beauchamp; Ralph Ludwig; Jakob Beauchamp; Quinn Perry 

Nursery:   TBA     Church School:  Michelle Perry & Nicolle Clark 

10-30    Liturgist: Mike Boursier       Acolyte: Cade Perry      Council Rep: Joseph Guerrero 

Hospitality:  Nicolle Clark       Greeter: Dari DeStefano       AV:  Mikki Ward 

Ushers: Joseph Guerrero; Joe Ward; Michelle Perry; Rick Leber 

Nursery:   TBA     Church School: Kathy Leber & Eddie & Carol 
Martinez 

 
If you cannot serve on the date(s) shown, please tr y to find a 
sub.  If that is not possible, please leave a messa ge at the 
church (830-625-6761) as soon as possible.  If you would like to 
be added or removed from all or part of the Worship  Assistant List, please contact the 
church office.  

 


